Water Resources Committee Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, June 26, 2018

7:15 PM 
DPW Room, Scituate Town Hall

Call to order. 
Attending; Deb Smith-Moony, Mike Clark, Becky Malamut, Martha Cook, Guests; Ben Bornstein, Kevin Cafferty
Water System Update; 
· Update needed from Weston and Sampson for safe storage capacity in reservoir. Searching for a way to pay for Comprehensive Water Study. Brad is looking into choices. W & S has the modeling system from previous.

· Water usage is very high. 1.8 M which is higher than usual. Reverse 911 calls, signs, and emails are trying to get out word for conservation. Staff is attempting to find leaks. Plant has been run to 8 PM to keep up demand. A leak was repaired on Standish today. Also fixing leaks on Central and Ocean. 
· DPW needs to meet with treasurer about the Water Rate Study. 
· W & S is checking boundaries near the Dolan well. 
· Most grading is complete on Rt. 123. Rotary has been loamed and seeded. A small hydrant will be installed there.

· Reservoir contract has been signed. Tom is moving forward. Grant money received must be matched by town. Reports of brown water are down.

Water offsets update; 
· Meeting with Planning board went well. They suggested providing more education . 2 Contractors were in attendance who also commented. PB will probably endorse plan. 
· Idea was presented to Conservation. They brought up using ‘credits’ to help offset fees. Hope to place this in rules and regulations for ease of use. The fee should reflect the cost of creating and treating a ‘new’ gallon of water. Title 5 has various categories for different uses such as retail, restaurant, residential, etc. 
· Want Sean to talk to Acton water department about their program. 
· Mike will contact Tighe and Bond for information. 
· Last 2 committees to get the presentation would be Historical and Zoning, but both are on the same night, July 19. Make can attend Historic to present and Becky will visit Zoning.
New Initiatives; 
· Need clarification on recreation in the reservoir. We need to find accurate wording and make sure it is enforced properly. We believe boats are forbidden but fishing from the bank might be ok. Need to install signs that are clear. 
· New sport fields at schools will require water if real grass is planted. Is artificial turf the answer? It also needs maintenance. Which is better for Scituate? If new fields are installed, can they use water reclamation technology? Would they dig a well? Or use rain harvesting? 
· Decision is to send a letter to interested parties reminding them of our concerns for water supply issues.
Open Discussion; Very concerned about impact of brown water on residents.

Tabled approving minutes from May until next meeting

Next meeting will be on Tuesday , July 31 at Town Hall at 7:15

No correspondence. Meeting adjourned by Becky, seconded by Deb at 9:20

